
 
   

 Page | 1 
2024  Copyright ULSE (Underwriters Laboratories Standards & Engagement) Inc. All rights reserved. May not be reproduced without 
permission. ULSE PROPRIETARY AND CONFIDENTIAL. FOR AUTHORIZED USE ONLY.  This document is controlled and has been released 
electronically. The version on the ULSE intranet is the up-to-date document. Hard copies are uncontrolled and may not be up to date.  
 

 

June 10, 2024 
Ottawa, ON Canada 

 

 

Dear IEC Young Professionals Program Evaluation Committee, 

 

I am writing to recommend Anna Roessing-Zewe for the IEC Young Professionals Program. As a 
Standards Technical Committee Chair at UL Standards & Engagement (ULSE) and a Professional 
Engineer, I have had the privilege of witnessing Anna's exceptional expertise, unwavering dedication, 
and fervent passion for the development of standards and the enhancement of safety in building and 
life safety technologies. 

Anna's educational background, with a Master's degree in Microbiology and Immunology and previous 
experience as a Researcher, is not just a testament to her academic prowess, but also a key factor in her 
professional success. Her comprehensive understanding and application of knowledge, coupled with her 
dedication, are evident in her impressive academic credentials and her profound impact on our 
standards development projects and initiatives. 

Furthermore, Anna's transition to her current role as a Senior Standards Project Specialist was seamless 
due to her exceptional project management, technical writing, and teamwork skills, which she adeptly 
transferred from her previous experiences. Her ability to effectively manage projects, communicate 
complex technical information, and collaborate within stakeholder settings has been instrumental in the 
success of our initiatives. These transferable skills, combined with her integrity and technical knowledge, 
not only contributed to our success in numerous projects but also made her an ideal candidate for the 
IEC Young Professionals Program.  

I am confident that Anna's unique blend of expertise, dedication, and passion will make her an 
invaluable asset to the IEC Young Professionals Program. Her potential to significantly contribute to its 
objectives is undeniable. Please feel free to contact me if you require further information or clarification 
regarding Anna's qualifications and achievements. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

___________________________ 
Felipe Luz, Ph.D., P. Eng. 

Standards TC Chair 
UL Standards & Engagement 

(647)891-3620 
Felipe.Luz@ul.org 


